03-15-21 Town Board Meeting

The March 15, 2021, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.,
at the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 1 visitor present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All of the Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor - Robers
and Clarbour, Clerk-Boyd and Treasurer-Loveless. Also present was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the Feb. 15, 2021 Town Board Meeting were approved with correction.
Motion made by David Robers and seconded by Clarbour; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,486,761.57 in cash assets as of 03-15-21.
There are still 2 outstanding personal property taxes.

Fire Chief’s Report. None

The road report was presented by Greg Walbrandt. They have been working on cold
patch, snow fence, chipping and sign repairs. The temporary weight limits are on. White
Construction, contracted by TDS has damaged two spots that need to be repaired. David Robers
made a motion to get bid for repairs and charge the contractor to repair the two spots that they
have damaged; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Purchase of a new computer for Town. Last month $1,200 was approved to replace
Greg’s computer. Kalt Consulting has recommended replacing the office computer, giving the
office computer to Greg and setting up a mini server for Sharri and Diane to use Quickbooks.
David Robers made a motion to approve the purchase of computers not to exceed $2,000;
Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Repairs/replacement of Town tractor. The current tractor needs to have the brakes
repaired approx. $4,000 and the air seat is not working. Greg has looked into a 100 horse
powered tractor with front wheel assist, approx. $59,000 municipal price with a $6,000 to $8,000
trade-in. David Robers made a motion to get prices and bring back to next months meeting;
Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Road bids for 2021. This year will be north Wandawega, Lauderdale Lakes Estates, south
Wandawega, Gilbert and Avatavia. Put bids out for opening and letting next month.

Unsightly debris complaints at N6585 Forest Road. There has been not changes to the
property since last month. The new police liaison will contact the property owner.

Operator’s license. Attorney, Steve Koch recommended denying the operator’s license
for Joseph A. Schwarz. David Clarbour made a motion to deny the license for Joseph A.
Schwarz; Robers seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Public comment. None.

Clerk’s report. Talked about open book and Board of Review.

Closed session the Town Board will meet in closed session pursuant to section 19.85
(1)(g) conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written
advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation in which it is or is
likely to become involved. No closed session. No action taken.

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as listed by the Clerk; Robers
seconded; motion carried unanimously.
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David Clarbour made a motion to adjourn; Robers seconded.

Motion Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

Qiro> Spel

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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